

Greg Hunt MP



FEDERAL MEMBER FOR FLINDERS

Working for our Community

Phillip Island & Bass region highlights

PROGRESS ON GRANTVILLE & LANG LANG RURAL TRANSACTION CENTRES

The Federal Member for Flinders, Greg Hunt MP, has announced that plans for the Grantville and Lang Rural Transaction Centres (RTC) are nearing completion.

Mr Hunt said, "The Commonwealth will spend approximately \$487,000 in Grantville and Lang Lang and I am delighted that the community consultation and plans are almost completed. It is expected that work on the sites will begin later this year and the centres should be open for business mid next year."



Greg Hunt MP with Cr John Hulley, Mayor of Bass Coast Shire Council looking over plans for the new Grantville Rural Transaction Centre

"The RTCs will attract many of the services usually available only in large towns, such as medical rooms, financial and town planning services and council and information assistance."

FIGHTING FOR A NEW POOL ON PHILLIP ISLAND

Greg recently met with locals to help plan the battle for a world-class 50m pool on Phillip Island.

"Phillip Island is already home to world-class swimmers such as Amanda Drennan. A new swimming pool would greatly assist our local swimmers and help promote the sport," said Mr Hunt.

"A new pool for Phillip Island would also offer water therapy for the elderly, attract swimming competitions to the area and contribute to local tourism."

\$300,000 COMMONWEALTH GRANT TO HELP PHILLIP ISLAND AND SAN REMO TOURISM

Greg Hunt MP, Federal Member for Flinders, was delighted to announce that a \$300,000 Commonwealth grant under the Sustainable Regions Program would assist local Bass Coast families working in the tourist industry.

"A boon for the local tourist industry, the funding establishes touring routes throughout the Phillip Island region and assists in the professional development of the local tourist industry," said Mr Hunt.

"The grant will help promote tourism and touring routes in the Phillip Island, Bass Coast and Gippsland region. The project is to be undertaken by Phillip Island and Gippsland Discovery Tourism Inc and I congratulate everyone involved for their hard work and success."



Greg with local Fishermen on the Phillip Island pier